UNITED STATES

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001

May 17, 2016

The Honorable Edward Markey
United States Senate
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Markey:

I am providing a second response to your February 17, 2016, letter to the U.S. Nuclear
Regulatory Commission (NRC) requesting documents regarding the Seabrook Station Unit 1.

Enclosed is Revision 16 for Seabrook’s Updated Final Safety Analysis Report (UFSAR). Two
versions of the report, redacted and unredacted, are provided. The two CDs that are marked for
public release contain redacted pages. The NRC plans to make this information publicly
available. The other two CDs are marked “Not for Public Release” because they contain
security-related information, which the NRC is withholding from public release under 5 USC
Sections 552(b)(4) and 552(b)(7)(F). We request that these documents be heid in confidence
with access limited to members and committee staff. Once our review of the earlier versions of
Seabrook’'s UFSAR is completed, we will provide you with copies, as you requested.

Also, enclosed is a copy of a portion of the December 3, 2015, response from NextEra Energy
Seabrook, LLC (NextEra) to the NRC staff’s request for additional information “SET 25" on
issues relating to the requested renewal of the Seabrook operating license. Specifically,
NextEra's letter and Enclosures 3-6 are being provided, as well as Enclosure 2, which was
submitted by NextEra as a redacted version of Enclosure 1. NextEra's Enclosure 1 and
unredacted Enclosure 2 are not included because they contain trade secrets and proprietary
information belonging to NextEra that are protected from disclosure under 18 USC Section 1905
and 5 USC Section 552(b)(4).

Feel free to contact me at (301) 415-1776, if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Dacus, Director
Office of Congressional Affairs

Enclosures:
As stated



